## Mick Gentleman MLA



Member for Brindabella

Manager of Government Business Minister for Police and Emergency Services Minister for the Environment and Heritage Minister for Planning and Land Management Minister for Urban Renewal

Obj 17/33560

Mr Tom Duncan Clerk ACT Legislative Assembly GPO Box 1020 CANBERRA ACT 2601

Dear Mr Duncan

Thank you for your letter of 30 November 2017 regarding petitions No. 28-17 and 29-17 lodged by Ms Le Couteur MLA.

I understand the petitions bring to the attention of the Assembly concerns about the following:

- Protection of the Red Hill natural environment;
- Retention of existing green space in Hughes, Deakin and Garran; and
- Suspension of all development until a master plan has been developed for the Red Hill Nature Reserve, the Federal Golf Club, Deakin section 66 and any open space land adjacent to the Nature Reserve.

In relation to this matter, the Legislative Assembly passed a resolution on 25 October 2017 which halts Territory Plan variations adjoining the Red Hill Nature Reserve until an integrated plan has been prepared for the Nature Reserve and surrounding areas. This includes the Federal Golf Club and Deakin section 66. In this regard, I believe that the integrated planning process stipulated by the resolution will also address the issues raised in the petitions.

I have requested the Environment, Planning and Sustainable Development Directorate (EPSDD) undertake to prepare an integrated plan that addresses the resolution and considers the cumulative effects of development in the area.

Once EPSDD prepare a draft plan, the various community and environmental groups, key stakeholders and the general public will be consulted before the plan is finalised.

## AUSTRALIAN CAPITAL TERRITORY LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY

London Circuit, Canberra ACT 2601, Australia Phone +61 2 6205 0218 GPO Box 1020, Canberra ACT 2601, Australia Email gentleman@act.gov.au







I look forward to providing the Legislative Assembly an update on the Red Hill Nature Reserve and surrounds later this year.

Yours sincerely

Mick Gentleman MLA

Minister for Planning and Land Management

2/2/18